
 

 

 
Dear Parents & Guardians, 
 
1. APPRECIACTION 

 We would like to thank all our parents and guardians who supported us during the ICT Expo & 
Winter Fair.   

 Our appreciation goes to all who took their time to engage our learners during mid-term break 
so that they remain focused and continue to work towards achieving their goals and personal 
best. 

I am quite certain that we shall continue to deliver on our mandate with your unwavering support. 
      

2. VISIT TO HARARE 
This Friday I will be visiting Harare in order to engage and address Parents & Guardians on all issues 
that pertain to the growth and development of the school.  I wish also to listen carefully and take 
note of all comments, recommendations, contributions and any other constructive ideas and 
suggestions that will make us a better school for our children to learn and accomplish their dreams. 
 

3. ACADEMICS 

 Cambridge High Achiever’s Dinner 
On Thursday 16th June 2022, the College celebrated a special dinner in recognition of the 2021 
Cambridge examination students who attained Top of the World and Top of Zimbabwe awards. 
We thank the students, parents and their teachers for turning up and making it a memorable 
evening. 

 Principals’ Tea 
In order to honour and appreciate those of our learners who excelled in their academics a 
Principal’s Tea was held this past Wednesday.  We continue to encourage our learners to 
thoroughly prepare for the pending mid-year examinations. 

 CHISZ 2023 Form 1 Common Assessment Test 
On the 2nd of July, 2022 the College will hold, as the rest of the ATS Schools, the CHISZ Common 
Assessment Test in the College’s Beit Hall.  Prospective Form 1 students are expected at the 
School latest at 7.30am for registration.  The test will start promptly at 8.00am. 

 October/November Cambridge Exam Registration 
We would like to thank all those Parents & Guardians who met the deadline for registration and 
payment for exam fees which is today, Friday 24th June. 

 RIFA CAMP 
The Lower 6 Biology and Geography students are currently at Camp in Chirundu.  They will 
return to school tomorrow, Saturday 25th June. 
 
 
 

 

24th June, 2022 



 

4. SPORT 

 Results  
CHISZ Soccer Tournament 
This year’s tournament was hosted by Lomagundi College.  There were 17 schools that 
participated in the tournament.  We attained first position at group stage came 7th out of 17 in 
the finals. 
 
Senior Girls’ Inter-House Hockey 
Bvumba - 3 Points 
Chimanimani - 3 Points                     
Nyangani - 3 Points 
 
The overall results after combining with the Junior, Intermediate and Senior results for Inter-House Girls 
Hockey are; 
1st Position - Nyangani (13 Points) 
2nd Position - Chimanimani (7 Points) 
3rd Position - Bvumba (5 Points)  
 

 Fixtures 
Girls’ Hockey Vs Peterhouse  
This match was scheduled for Wednesday 22nd but was postponed to a date yet to be advised. 
 

Boys’ Hockey Vs St Johns’ 
All the teams played this afternoon, Friday 24th June at home.  Results will be posted next week. 
 

Girls’ National Hockey Trials 
The trials are being held in Harare starting today Friday 24th June and will end tomorrow 
Saturday 25th. 
 

5. Please visit our website www.hillcrestcollege.net / www.hillcrestprep.net and facebook 
www.hillcresctcollge.net / www.hillcrestprep.net for more information and detail on all our fixtures 
and events to date.   

6. THE WEEK AHEAD 
Please find accompanying this letter the Week Ahead. 

 
Do have a restful and safe weekend. 
 
Kind regards, 
 

   
 

 
 

 
ORLANDO FERNANDES 
PRINCIPAL – HILLCREST SCHOOLS   
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